

Hydro Place. 500 Columbus Drive. P.O. Box 12400. St. John's. NL Canada A1B 4K7 t. 709.737.1400 f. 709.737.1800 www.nlh.nl.ca

June 25, 2015

The Board of Commissioners of Public Utilities Prince Charles Building 120 Torbay Road, P.O. Box 21040 St. John's, Newfoundland & Labrador A1A 5B2

Attention: Ms. Cheryl Blundon

Director Corporate Services & Board Secretary

Dear Ms. Blundon:

Re: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro - the Board's Investigation and Hearing into Supply Issues and Power Outages on the Island Interconnected System – Nostradamus Upgrades Monthly Report

With respect to the Liberty report, recommendation 2.1 indicated Hydro should "Provide the Board with monthly updates on the status of Nostradamus upgrades until the production model is fully inservice and shaken down."

Hydro has completed monthly reporting to the Board on the accuracy of the Nostradamus model, commencing with a report on December 2014 accuracy, as well as a 2014/15 winter season accuracy report. A number of modifications have been implemented, improving the model, and the model is, in Hydro's view, producing accurate forecasts to be utilized by system operators for management of system supply and demand.

Hydro concludes the model is fully in-service and respectfully requests to conclude the monthly reporting following the June month end accuracy report.

Yours truly,

NEWFOUNDLAND AND LABRADOR HYDRO

Tracey L. Pennel Legal Counsel

TLP/bs

cc: Gerard Hayes - Newfoundland Power

Paul Coxworthy – Stewart McKelvey Stirling Scales

Sheryl Nisenbaum – Praxair Canada Inc.

ecc: Roberta Frampton Benefiel – Grand Riverkeeper Labrador

Thomas Johnson – Consumer Advocate Thomas O' Reilly – Cox & Palmer Danny Dumaresque